
 

Newsletter 

8th December 2023 

  
GOSPEL: VALUE: Our Gospel Value this coming week is SIMPLICITY. Please   
reflect on this at home with your child. 
 
Weekly Reflection  
We have been reflecting on the readings from Mass last Sunday, the First    
Sunday of Advent. We are reminded that Advent is a time of waiting for good 
things to happen; for Jesus to come into our lives.  We remember that Advent is 
a time of preparation and that we must be ready to welcome the light of Jesus 
into our lives; for us  to come out of the darkness into his light,  

‘Take ye heed, watch and pray. For ye know not when the time is.’ Mark 13: 33 
 
We have begun our Advent preparations this week with our wonderful Reception 
and Year 1 Nativity play, A King is Born. The children took us on a wonderful 
journey through the story of The Nativity which as Johanna (Yr 1 Dragonflies) 
told us, it is a story that is to be passed from generation to generation. We also 
remember the important message that Zuriel (Reception Ladybirds) told us, that God is Love. We look forward 
to next week with the 2 beautiful carol concerts that Year 2 and Year 3 will perform for us in the church and 
our delicious Christmas Dinner. Please refer to the events list which is attached to the newsletter.  
 
For many Christmas is a magical time of joy and happiness but for some, Christmas can be a very stressful and 
difficult time of the year with added worries and pressures. I ask that all members of our school family please 
show kindness, patience and understanding towards each other and awareness that we can’t always see the    
challenges that others may be facing.  
 
Thank you.  
 
 
I hope that you all have a great weekend.  
 

Mrs Kerrell     

Headteacher    

 

Nativity plays 

Our 3 Nativity performances were completely charming and raised lots of smiles as we watched our youngest 
children, navigate the stage, the microphones and their costumes. Their singing was tremendous! The children 
gave us wonderful performances and we could not be prouder of them! My sincerest thanks to our director Mrs 
Peters and to Ms Kelly, Miss Cargill and Mrs Danacica for all their determination and hard work preparing the 
children. Thank you also to all of our amazing support staff for holding everything together and making sure 
that everyone was where they were supposed to be with everything they needed. A real challenge with 120,       
4 and 5-year olds! 

Parishioners lunch 

We were very pleased to host our annual Christmas lunch for members of our Parish community and galvanise our 
strong Parish links. Our guests enjoyed a delicious traditional Christmas lunch cooked by Denise and her        
wonderful kitchen team. They were served by our Mini Vinnies and our Choir sang Christmas Carols which kept 
everyone entertained. A wonderful time was had by all! 

 

 



Christmas cards 
This year each Year group will have its own special North Pole post bag where the children can put any cards 
that they have written to their friends. These will be given out every few days in class. 
 
Choir 
We were very proud of the Choir who gave up last Saturday afternoon to go and sing for the residents of Alex-
andra House Care Home. The residents were delighted to hear the children sing and it brought a lot of joy to 
them at this special time of Advent. My sincere thanks to Mrs Slater for organising the event and to Mrs Cater 
and Mrs Doyle for their support and all who give up their time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Term dates 
A reminder that our last day of this term will be Tuesday 19th December and that we will finish at 1.30pm on 
this day. There is no After School club on this day. We return to school on Thursday 4th January. Next term, 
we will have an INSET day on Friday 16th February. All of the term dates are available by following this link to 
the school website: https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/page/?title=Term+dates&pid=134 
 
After School Club 
We have plans underway to relaunch our After-School Club provision, in January. We are working on the 
details at the moment and we look forward to sharing these with parents next week. Watch this space! 
 
Parents in the school building 
A reminder that parents must not enter the school building unless they are accompanied by a member of 
school staff. This is for safeguarding reasons. We have noticed an increasing number of parents in the 
cloakrooms and hallways at the start and end of the day and after clubs looking for lost property. Please do 
not do this. We are happy to look for items which may have gone missing and ask that you come to the 
school office if you require assistance with this. 
 
Straight in-Low temperatures 
If it is extremely cold in the morning we will bring the children straight in to school. This will be decided every 
morning so please still plan to arrive on the playground on time and remain with your child from Years 
Reception to Year 5, until the whistle blows at 8.40am. It is very important that your child has a (named) 
coat, hat, scarf and gloves as they will be outside at some point in the day also girls should wear grey tights 
please. 
 
Lost property 
Please check the Lost Property box in the entrance hall for anything your child may have mislaid. We will be 
putting any unnamed and unclaimed school uniform into the Uniform Shop if not collected, on the last day 
of term. 
 
Parking 
I would like to remind parents and families that they are not permitted to park in the staff carpark at drop off 
and pick up. Please do not access this carpark via the barrier unless there is an agreement with the office. 
Please park at Nicholls Field and walk the short distance along the path. Also, please park with consideration for 
others and for residents. 
 
 
 

https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/page/?title=Term+dates&pid=134


Uniform 
 
Several parents have raised concerns that items of uniform, especially school coats, are going missing. I have 
heard that even if named, items are not being returned to the correct owner. Please check carefully that 
your child has brought home the correct uniform, coat and PE Kit. We would advise parents to use a Sharpie 
pen to write their child’s name onto each item of uniform and on the school coat in a place and in a way 
where it cannot be removed or crossed out e.g.; inside the collar. We hope that this will alleviate the 
problems of missing items. 
 
Please remember that in line with our school uniform policy that all children must wear the Holy Cross 
school uniform, complete with correct school tie for their key Stage, PE kit and footwear. Trainers are not 
part of school uniform. All pupils must wear the Holy Cross Coat. 
 
Jewellery and in particular earrings are not permitted at Holy Cross for Health and Safety reasons. 
 
We have many high-quality items of second-hand clothing available on Mondays after school in the Uniform 
Hut on the playground. If you can’t make it on Mondays please contact the office and we will look through 
our stock to try to get you what your child needs. If parents would like to donate any items of uniform which 
are in good condition we would be very grateful. Please bring these to the office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Festival of Light 
 
Thank you for sending in the Christingles and to all those who attended the Festival of Light that took place 
on Friday.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Panto  
 
On Thursday we had a theatre company 
visit the school to give us a special    
panto performance of ‘Gnome Alone’. 
The focus of the performance was on 
friendship and the children all had a fun 
time. 



Fostering for Essex County Council 
 

“Every child deserves the magic of 
Christmas!” 

  
As families decorate their tree and prepare for     
Father Christmas to visit, it’s hard to believe there 
are children of all ages across Essex who have   
never experienced Christmas before. Foster carers 
Sheila and her husband are bringing the magic of 
Christmas to vulnerable children in care. Watch her 
video to hear her heart-warming story of how they 
are restoring the childhood magic of Christmas 
time. 

  

We carefully match children to your family and  support you every step of the way. Could you         

consider fostering and transform a child’s life? Visit www.essex.gov.uk/foster or call 0800 801 530 

to find out more. 

 

Year 6 Football Match 

On Wednesday the Year 6 football team played a 

match against Pear Tree Mead. They put in a 

strong performance, gaining them a convincing win. 

Well done team! 

 

Year 4 Egyptian Day 

On Friday 1st December Year 4 held their      

Egyptian day. They dressed in fantastic costumes, ate Egyptian food, made pyramids and other     

artefacts. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fg2MaRd6UbE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fg2MaRd6UbE
http://www.essex.gov.uk/foster




 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 





Congratulations to the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award,          
Hedgehogs achieving 99% attendance. Well done! The winners of the 
KS2 Attendance Award, are Rabbits, attaining 99% attendance. Well 
done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so  important 
and makes a huge difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence option on every 
day of absence. We need full details of why your child is unable 
to attend school. We are frequently having to contact parents, to 
find out why their child is absent from school. If you do not    
notify us of the reason for your child’s absence it may not be  
authorised.   

Absences over 3 days require supporting medical evidence, for the   ad-
ditional absence to be authorised. Medical evidence can take the form of 
prescriptions, antibiotics and medical appointments.    

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a 
meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

 

Butterflies  96% 

Ladybirds  98% 

Dragonflies 87% 

Grasshoppers 98% 

Hedgehogs 99% 

Squirrels 91% 

Badgers 90% 

Foxes 98% 

Hares 94% 

Rabbits 99% 

Kingfishers 95% 

Robins 98% 

Eagles 92% 

Owls 92% 







Times Tables Rockstars 

 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

 Squirrels:  Stephanie     

 Badgers:  Isla    Foxes:  Mayah   

 Hares:  Eryk    Rabbits:  Rose    

 Kingfishers:  Leah    Robins:  Eliana   

 Eagles:  Nathan   Owls:   Kayla       
                  

  

Gospel Value Awards  

 Hope 

   - resilience, perseverance 

“Blessed are you who weep now, for you will 
laugh.” (24:52) 

Congratulations to the following children who received 
the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Dragonflies: Zora    Grasshoppers: Samuel      

 Hedgehogs:   Grace    Squirrels:  Layla     

 Badgers:  Rosie    Foxes:  Joel      

 Hares:   Isabella   Rabbits:  Vivienne       

 Kingfishers:  Amy    Robins:  Evie                                  

 Eagles:   Isaac    Owls:   William     
                 



 

 

 

 

 

“The man replied, ‘It was the woman you put with me; she gave me fruit and I ate 

it.’” (Genesis 3:12)   

Today’s feast of the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary opens with the Genesis story of 

humanity’s fall into sin. Following the eating of the forbidden fruit, the first humans fall at once into     

evasion and blame.   

As we read how Adam places the blame on Eve, we may perhaps think of women throughout the world who 

are abused or marginalised. Globally, women are less likely than men to be involved in decision making, to 

own land or property, or to have access to education, technology and employment.  

 In Afghanistan, since the Taliban returned to power in 2021, one of the great harms is to the status and 

life chances of women and young girls. 80% of Afghan school-aged girls are out of school and only a handful 

of women are still able to work.  

Mary, whose immaculate conception we celebrate today, stands before us as a reminder of the dignity of 

all women. This young Jewish woman of humble status, whose openness to the spirit led to her saying ‘yes’ 

to God’s saving plan, is an example of the response each of us is invited to make to God.  

As we mark today’s feast, let us hold in our prayers all our sisters throughout the world who are oppressed 

or marginalised. Together with our mother Mary, let us declare our own ‘yes’ to taking part in God’s mission 

of hope, healing and liberation.   

 

 Loving God,   

Inspire us, through the example of Mary, to have the 

courage to say ‘yes’ to your call. May we work            

tirelessly for a world where the rights and the dignity 

of all women are respected and supported. 

Amen.  

 

The Words of Pope Francis 

Let us choose life! Let us choose the future! May we be attentive to 
the cry of the earth, may we hear the plea of the poor, may we be 
sensitive to the hopes of the young and the dreams of children! We 
have a grave responsibility: to ensure that they not be denied their 
future. 











 

Menu week 1     Diary Dates      

Monday 11th December 

Owls swimming 

 

 

Tuesday 12th December 

Eagles library visit 9:00 

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 
Christmas lunch 

KS2 bring in a packed 
lunch 

Wednesday 13th December 

 

Friday 15th December 

Year 2 Polar Express day 

KS2 Assembly 9:00 

KS1 Assembly 14:30 

 

Happy Birthday this week to… 

  

Kaci, Dovydas, Kenna-Kah, Sarah, Amelia, Mina, Elijah, 
Khalisa & Zachary 

 

Golden Awards:   

 

Dragonflies: Olivia, for having a fantastic attitude to learning   

Grasshoppers: Gwenda, for showing good progress in maths and excellent contributions to class learning 

Hedgehogs: Gerald, for his excellent effort to complete his maths work 

Squirrels:  Declan, for helping Mrs Mills settle into Squirrels   

Badgers:  Eddie, for displaying excellent dance skills in our P.E. module  

Foxes:  Tilly, for great attitude and participation in all lessons especially maths  

Hares:  The whole class, for their super football skills with the West Ham coaches   

Rabbits:  Godswill, for his fantastic effort on Egyptian day 

Kingfishers: Ohemaa Yaa, for always being an amazing role model, working hard and a pleasure to teach 

Robins:  Ellis, for developing his confidence and making more contributions to our class discussions 

Eagles:  Dominica, for always being focused and ready to learn 

Owls:   Amelia, for working hard in all lessons 

 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

              Mrs A Kerrell   

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew’s 

Thursday 14th December 

Years 3, 4, 5 & 6             
Christmas lunch  

KS1 bring in a packed lunch  

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

  All clubs are finished. New clubs will be sent out in January 


